


 

Please note that any information provided in response to your request may be published on the Council website,  
with your personal details removed. 

 

network and how many sites are active at any given time, the TMC and auditor are not 
expected to inspect every site on every day under the current resourcing.    
 

2. I have been told that roading contractors have to submit a Temporary 
Traffic Management Plan to Council before work is to commence and 
have it approved by Council, is this correct? If this is correct, could you 
please provide me with the Traffic Management Plan at this location?  
 

Corridor Access Requests are required by all contractors working on Road Reserve. 
A Traffic Management Plan (TMP) in accordance with New Zealand Guide to 
Temporary Traffic Management (NZGTTM) and Code of Practice for Temporary 
Traffic Management (CoPTTM) is submitted to the road controlling authority for 
acceptance.  
 
Please find attached a copy of the TMP for 101 Main Road Waikanae.  Please note 
some information has been withheld under section 7(2)(a) of the LGOIMA to protect 
the privacy of natural persons.   
 

3. Does Council have a responsibility to ensure that TTM Plans are properly 
adhered to and implemented according to the law and the regulations? 
 

Councils' responsibility as the road controlling authority is in accordance with NZGTTM 
and CoPTTM.  
 

4. Does Council visually inspect if the TTM Plan has been erected in 
accordance with the permit and adhered to? If not, who does? 
 

In addition to inspections by the Council’s TMC, an independent auditor is engaged 
by Access and Transport to audit traffic management sites across the district in 
accordance with NZGTTM and CoPTTM.  This is to ensure to ensure best practice is 
being adhered to across all parties. 
 
In Council’s view the reasons for withholding some details are not outweighed by 
public interest considerations in section 7(1) favouring their release.  You have the 
right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent by 
email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz,  or by post to The Ombudsman, PO Box 
10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management 
Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū Anga me te Whakahaere Rawa 
 






































